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February 7, 2012 
 
 
Re:  Water Rights No Longer Suspended in the San Saba River Watershed of the Colorado 

River Basin 
 
Dear Water Right Holder:  
 
By letter dated August 8, 2011, you were notified that certain non-municipal diversions with 
priority dates of 1900 or later had been suspended due to multiple priority calls on surface water 
from domestic and livestock water users in the San Saba River watershed.  
 
In response to improved conditions in the San Saba River watershed, the Texas 
Commission on Environmental Quality (TCEQ) is no longer enforcing the priority 
calls, and your water right is no longer suspended. You may resume diversion and 
impoundment according to the terms and conditions of your water right. 
 
The TCEQ continues to monitor the situation closely and strives to balance protection of senior 
and superior surface water rights while attempting to minimize the impact to junior water right 
holders, within TCEQ’s authority. Please note that should another priority call be made or 
should drought conditions persist or worsen, suspensions of junior water rights may again be 
necessary. 
 
In recognition of the severity of the drought, all water right holders should continue to take 
actions necessary to conserve water and require your customers, if any, to do the same. You can 
find drought information, conservation tips, and other helpful information at the TCEQ drought 
page at: http://www.tceq.texas.gov/response/drought. 
 
If you are a municipal water right holder, to help avoid the potential need for future suspensions 
and to ensure there is enough water for public safety needs, we recommend that you continue to 
implement your drought contingency plan (DCP).  
 
In accordance with your DCP, you are required to notify TCEQ when there are changes in your 
drought response stages. You can notify us by using the online form available on the TCEQ 
drought page referenced above. If you need assistance completing the form, would like to 
provide notification by phone, or need answers to any of your questions, you can call our Small 
Business and Local Government Assistance hotline at 1-800-447-2827.  
 
Sincerely,  

 
Mark R. Vickery, P.G.  
Executive Director 
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